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On April 20, 2017 the Curriculum Policy Council (CPC) voted for the following items.  There 

were twenty-eight (28) signatures on the sign-in sheet; twenty-four (24) were CPC members 

who have full rights of a single vote.  After further review of the CPC bylaws, it was 

determined that a quorum was met and no further votes were required. 

 

Regarding the Milpitas High School Bio-Tech Course Proposal presented by Chris O’Connor to the Curriculum 

Policy Council at the March 16, 2017 meeting, the CPC member votes to recommend the course to the Milpitas 

Unified School District Board of Education starting in the 2017 – 2018 school year. 

 

23 In Favor to recommend to the Board of Education 

 

0 Opposed to recommend to the Board of Education 

 

1 Abstain from voting  

 

*************************************************************************************************************************** 

Regarding the Milpitas High School Korean II Course Proposal presented by Iwon Shin to the Curriculum Policy 
Council at the March 16, 2017 meeting, the CPC member votes to recommend the course to the Milpitas Unified 
School District Board of Education starting in the 2017 - 2018 school year.  
 

23 In Favor to recommend to the Board of Education 

 

0 Opposed to recommend to the Board of Education 

 

1 Abstain from voting  

 

 


